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Dear Colleague,

COVID-19 Asymptomatic Testing Programmes for School/ELC Staff and Senior Phase Pupils

I am writing to let you know about the new Schools/ELC Asymptomatic Testing Programme, which is being put in place as part of the package of coronavirus risk reduction mitigations in schools across Scotland, and to give you more information about how the programme will operate in our school/ school-based early learning and childcare setting.

I am also enclosing a consent form with this letter. If, after reading this letter, you wish to participate in testing, please ensure that the attached consent form is completed and returned at the earliest opportunity.

Why is our school/setting participating in the programme?

Along with the other protective measures we are collectively implementing, regular testing of staff and senior phase pupils will help to further reduce risks in the school environment. It will do so by helping to identify asymptomatic individuals in school environments at the earliest possible opportunity, and asking them and their close contacts to self-isolate, thus minimising the likelihood of them passing on the virus.

Who can take part?

The regular testing is open to all school staff and senior phase pupils who are regularly attending the school premises. We will be communicating separately with our senior phase pupils and their parents/guardians about the programme. The testing programme currently includes staff from early learning and childcare settings and school-aged childcare settings which are attached to schools. References to ‘schools’ or ‘staff’ within this letter include this group of childcare staff.

If you are working from home, and not attending school, you should not participate. This is because the goal of the programme is to minimise the risks of COVID-19 in the school environment.

Do I have to take part?

Testing is voluntary. No-one who is otherwise permitted to come to school will be prevented from doing so just because they do not wish to participate. However, we are strongly encouraging all staff and senior phase pupils to participate wherever possible, in order to contribute to the wellbeing of our school community.

If you wish to take part, please read the emailed Privacy notice carefully, and sign and return the consent form.

What will the testing involve?

Our school is being provided with a supply of Lateral Flow Device (LFD) test kits for use at home. We will give each staff member a supply of these test kits to take home, together with the ‘Instructions for Use’. 
Each staff member will be asked to sign for these in a log at the point of handover. Completion of this test kit log is a regulatory requirement.

We will then ask you to test regularly at home, twice a week (every three to four days, ideally in the morning before school), for example, Monday and Thursday. 
The LFDs supplied do not require laboratory processing and can provide a quick result in around 30 minutes. Comprehensive guidance on conducting self-testing is contained in the ‘Instructions for Use’ leaflet which will be provided with the test kit.

I have emailed you all the relevant information. You should read these carefully paying particular attention to the Privacy Notice, the Frequently Asked Questions, the Instructions for Use Leaflet and the Fact Sheet. Paper copies are available on request.

 Note that the Instructions for Use Leaflet emailed to you is the one you should use and not the ones that are pre-packaged in the test kits. 
There is also a useful video to show you how to administer the test, available here: Step by step guide to COVID-19 self-testing - YouTube.

Once the test has been conducted you must log the test result – whether positive or negative – online at www.gov.uk/report-covid19-result. Tests are free of charge and will be provided by the school.

NB: It is important to note that this regular testing is only for individuals without symptoms. Those with symptoms must continue to follow the usual guidance. They must self-isolate and book a PCR test at a test centre or via a home test kit at the earliest opportunity. People with symptoms must not rely on a negative LFD result to continue to attend school.

NB: A negative test result must not be taken as leave to relax or ignore physical distancing or other measures intended to reduce transmission – testing is an additional intervention that contributes to reducing risk.

When will it start?

Staff can collect their test kits from the school in the week of 15th February. Staff who are not currently attending school, but who are expected to return in w/c 22nd February, can attend school solely for the purposes of collecting test kits.  Please ensure you observe physical distancing and wear face coverings when attending for these purposes.

Staff should then begin regular testing as soon as possible. If you receive your test kits in time, you are encouraged to start testing in the week before you return to regular in-person attendance at school. If staff have not received their test kits, but still wish to test, they can continue to request a PCR test through the local arrangements outlined in the weekly updates sent to schools.

We will continue to support and communicate with our staff, pupils and school communities as we implement this programme. Please let us know if you have any questions. In the meantime, some Frequently Asked Questions can be found in the annex to this letter.

Yours sincerely

Headteacher
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